Steering Committee
March 3-4, 2016

Memphis, TN

The Steering Committee meeting convened at 4:00 p.m. on Thursday, March 3, 2016 with the sharing of joys and concerns.  

Present:  Oscar Heyward, Selma Jackson (Chairperson), Joseph Johnson, Lisa, Leverette, Sara Lisherness (staff), Johnnie Monroe, Sarah Jane Moore, Joe Love Nelson, Clara Nunez (staff), Sharon Ware, Cynthia White (staff)
Excused:  John Etheredge, Rebecca Reyes

Clara Nunez and Sara Lisherness were welcomed to the meeting.

Sara Lisherness opened the meeting with prayer.

The January 22, 2016 Steering Committee minutes were approved

Oscar led the Committee in an in-depth discussion on the SDOP finances.  Then end of the year statement was thoroughly reviewed.  The 2016 budget was looked at in relationship to the end of the year statement. 

As a member of the SDOP Nominating Committee Oscar presented a report from that Committee.  A slate will be presented at the May meeting.

The meeting adjourned at 6:30 p.m.; reconvening at 9:00 a.m. with opening prayer by Selma.

The SDOP Coordinator’s Job Description was reviewed, revisions were agreed upon.  Sara Lisherness will have the position posted as soon as possible.

The Committee discussed upcoming church-wide events and SDOP’s participation.  Margaret Mwale will represent staff at General Assembly, the West Task Force chairperson will be asked to attend and Joseph Johnson will be attending (at own expense).

The Committee discussed the recommendation presented and approved at the National Committee from the Mid-Council Review Team.  Because of the number of staff remaining in the office and the time needed to implement these changes the Steering Committee approved not changing the procedures until 2017.  The recommendation for the three year certification will take effective immediately.  Sarah Jane will notify the members of this Team of this action.
The report being forwarded to the General Assembly Nominating Committee was discussed.  It identifying new members the importance of each Task Force has four members was reiterated.

The orientation of new members was discussed.  It was approved that the orientation be a part of the September National Committee meeting.  New members will be asked to arrive Wednesday evening to begin Thursday morning.

Selma reported that the Marketing Team established at the January meeting as recommended by the Strategic Thinking session met via conference call.  To have younger representation Shavon Starling-Louis and Jimeka Holloway have been asked to serve on the Team.
The surveys developed at the Strategic Thinking Session for community partners was discussed.  Staff asked to send the survey to groups funded within the last five years. Sarah Jane will compile the information.

The 2016 budget was re-visited.  SDOP meeting schedules were discussed.  With the decrease of members and Steering Committee piggybacking with the National Committee meetings was agreed to keep the three national meetings in 2016.  To further save funds Johnnie Monroe will be in conversation with Pittsburgh Seminary to see about meeting there in September (staff asked to check but it is believed that meeting at the Seminary was one of the least expensive meetings).
For the September National Committee meeting the Steering Committee will begin with lunch on the 21st, dinner will be scheduled at 6:00 p.m. to meet with new members.  New member orientation will be all day on the 22nd.  Members of the Steering Committee will be asked to participate in the orientation.  The National meeting will be on the 23rd & 24th.
The May agenda was developed.  Due to a large conference in Louisville on the weekend of the scheduled meeting it was changed to Cincinnati.  The meeting will convene at 4:00 p.m. on May 19th, at 6:00 p.m. there will be a dinner celebrating those staff members who retired earlier and the Committee members whose terms end after General Assembly.
The slate from the Nominating Committee will be presented on Saturday morning with the vote taking place in the afternoon.  Clara will be in communication with Valerie Small, staff for the General Assembly Nominating Committee (GANC) to confirm that persons being re-nominated and/or not being asked to serve again will have been notified by GANC.

Respectfully submitted,

Cynthia E. White, Recorder

